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Director’s Report July 2016.
July brought unsettled weather conditions and periods of increased flow in Cromarty Firth rivers.   Grilse arrived in reasonable numbers and by the end of the month nearly 1,000 fish had been counted at the Tor Achilty counter, well ahead of last year and the five year average.  
There was a corresponding increase in poaching, bailiffs dealt with a number of incidents and made one arrest.

There have been more reports of diseased fish from the lower beats of the Conon and the Alness.  It is important that anglers release fish carefully using a knotless landing net.  Fish should not be handled during release as this will remove the protective coating of mucus on their skin and make them more vulnerable to fungal infection.

Work on the construction of the new Contin Hatchery is going well.  The shell of the building is finished and work is starting on the interior.
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The new building is considerably larger than the old hatchery and will have greatly improved facilities .

Projects / research
Board staff worked with research teams from Glasgow University and Marine Scotland Science to complete three weeks of electro-fishing, invertebrate and algal sampling.  The results of this field work will be used to assess the effects of nutrient restoration.

Work is ongoing on the development of an App and database to record forestry pressures on rivers.  The App is now in its fourth version and the experience gained from this project will be useful in developing similar Apps to record habitats and invasive species.
Clearance of Himalayan balsam is ongoing.  There were a number of mink sightings in July, traps were set on the Lower Conon and two mink were captured.
